
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Friends and Supporting Churches: 
 
                 “Knowing, brethren beloved, your election of God.” (I Thessalonians 1:4) 
 
Last month, my wife and I traveled to Ecuador at the request of Pastor Escobar in Tennessee. He asked us 
to visit the Gamez missionary family there to see what we could do to help out with some specific needs they 
had there. Pastor Gamez has a thriving work there in a town/village in that country's interior. We are glad to 
report that we were able to lend a helping hand to this hardworking couple on the Ecuadorian mission field. 
 
About one-fourth of our congregation here is young people. We are doing everything possible to prepare our 
teenagers for the days ahead. This year, Cathy, a 17-year-old young lady, dedicated her life to the Lord. 
Some of our young men have surrendered their lives to the Lord. Others have made important decisions at 
Youth Conferences in recent days. Practically all of them are soul winners, Sunday school teachers, and 
young preachers; and these days, God is using them to train others at a sister church in Cuilapa, Santa Rosa, 
on how to win souls. Praise God for His mercy! 
 
We are continuing to work on a new building that we are installing on our Cristo Rey facility to use for nursery 
facilities, a kitchen, a dining room, and a room for missionaries. We hope to complete that project before the 
year's end, as God provides.  
 
Thank you for always honoring us with your prayers and financial support and for allowing us to be your co-
laborers here in Guatemala. We wish all of you a happy and blessed holiday season.  
 
In Christ, 
 
Angel & Noemi Lopez 
Guatemala 
 
 
 
 


